Town of New Marlborough

Board of Health

Monthly Meeting December 11,2018

The Board met at 7:00PM with all members present.

Minutes of the previous month were approved with the correction that the state does not classify marijuana as food.

A septic design for 1178 Mill River Gt Barrington Rd, Jeffrey Watson, was approved. The original design for previous owner, Maureen Guidi, was designed for 3 bedrooms. The new house has 4 bedrooms so the design was upgraded for the increase in flow.

Title 5s: Al Leonardson on Mill RiverGt. Barrington Rd., Moritz on Shun Pike, and Dolly Winterbottom, on Canaan Southfield Rd. and Myron Jaffe on Brewer Hill Rd.

Kutchers on Deer Park which is partially located in Gt. Barrington, New Marlborough and Montery is looking to expand.

A letter is to be sent to C.W.Swanson looking to convert the Hartsville Grange into a residential kitchen with prospects for a restaurant, explaining the rules that control the requirements make such an endeavor may not possible.

A certified letter is being sent to Joel and Barna Rosen about the dangerous conditions of the property at 57 Pine Street. They will be given 30 days to clean up this nuisance condition or face fines per day for any delays.

Next meeting is slated for Jan. 8, 2019.

Meeting adjourned 8:30PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Pia G. Bellinger, Sec.